## ALLIANCE FOR CONSTITUTIONAL SEX OFFENSE LAWS 1215 K Street, 17<sup>th</sup> Floor Sacramento, CA 95814 (818) 305-5984

March 7, 2022

David L. Levi, President The American Law Institute 4025 Chestnut Street Philadelphia, PA 19104

Dear President Levi:

The purpose of this letter is to state our strong support for Sections 213.11A through J of the revised Model Penal Code that were approved by the Council of The American Law Institute (ALI) earlier this month. It is our understanding that ALI members are scheduled to consider those sections of the revised Model Penal Code during its annual meeting on May 16 through May 18, and we hereby request that ALI's members approve those sections during that meeting.

The Alliance for Constitutional Sex Offense Laws (ACSOL) is a national non-profit organization that protects the Constitution by helping to restore the civil rights of individuals convicted of a sex offense as well as their families. ACSOL commends ALI for its extensive efforts during a nine-period to revise the model penal code, including Sections 213.11A through J that address the registration requirements for individuals convicted of a sex offense.

It is the strong belief of ACSOL and the more than 900,000 families it represents that approval by the ALI Council of Sections 213.11A through J of the revised Model Penal Code is a necessary and valuable step in the accomplishment of that objective. ACSOL is aware that there are many additional steps required if the ALI approves those sections of the revised Model Penal Code including but not limited to consideration of the revised model penal code by the legislatures of all 50 states as well as the U.S. Congress. ACSOL is dedicated to taking those steps, however, those steps cannot be taken until and unless ALI approves Sections 213.11A through J of the revised Model Penal Code.

For the reasons stated above, ACSOL requests that ALI members approve Sections 213.11A through J of the revised model penal code adopted by its members. Doing so will both protect the Constitution as well as help restore the rights of more than 900,000 individuals required to register as sex offenders and their families. Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely.

Attorney Janice M. Bellucci

Executive Director